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SAN DIEGO MIRAMAR COLLEGE SAFETY COMMITTEE

MINUTES
Wednesday, November 11, 2009

Room A201A 1:00 p.m.

Committee Members/Safety Officers:
Present:
Patton Alberti, Brett Bell, Tom Davenport, Annette De Lozier, Dan Gutowski, Dane Lindsay, Michael Lopez, Francine McCorkell, Vuong Nguyen, Stephen Um, Martin Walsh
Excused:
Lezlie Allen, Paul Chlapecka, Tony Gutierrez, Peggy Hunt
Absent:
AS Rep, Ray Batenga, Reylyn Cabrera, Carmen Coniglio, Rick Covert, Thomas Eggleston, Brandy Gravett, Kurt Hill, Scott Holslag, Dante Mora, Carol Reagan, Elizabeth Thomas, Gary Waldrop, Dan Willkie, Joseph Young
Called to order at 1pm
1. Approval of October 14, 2009 Minutes
Brett thanked Francine for taking minutes for the October meeting.  Approval of minutes, (Nguyen/Lopez) MSC
2. Injury/Illness and Accident Investigation Reports Received Since Last Meeting
· A staff person in a cell biology lab was washing a pipette when the pipette broke, lacerating the employee’s hand.  A notice is posted in the lab indicating that pipettes are to be disposed of and not washed.  Minor first aid was given to the employee by the supervisor.
· A student in an Aviation class sliced their right thumb pushing a piece of sheet metal through a machine.  The student was seen and given first aid in the Student Health Center.  B. Bell will follow-up with P. Chlapecka as to why the student was not wearing gloves.
· A student on basketball court playing badminton had pain in their right forearm.  The instructor applied ice to the student’s forearm.  No additional aid was required.
· A staff member driving a utility cart on campus drove the cart off a curb where there was no curb-cut, jarring himself and breaking a tooth.  The employee should have sought an alternate route.  A workers comp claim was filed and the employee was seen by the Districts workers comp carrier.
· A student lifting weights on a nautilus machine felt pain in their left shoulder.  The student went to the Student Health Center the following day for evaluation due to continued paid.

· A staff member was walking out of the “arts village” in the evening, across the yellow tactile warning curb ramp; fell over a parking burm painted blue.  D. Lindsay indicated the lights were on in the evening.  Since the burm is in a handicapped parking space, it has to be blue.  It was suggested staff take additional care when walking in the area in the evening.
· A student felt ill during class.  The student refused medical assistance and was taken home by their husband.
3. Review/Update
a. Emergency Preparedness Plan (D. Gutowski)
D. Gutowski reported evacu-chair training is being scheduled.  The training will be an hour to an hour and a half in length and consists of video and hands-on material.  D. Gutowski asked for suggested dates in January.  Faculty/staff who work/teach on the 2nd floor of buildings will be encouraged to attend.  Members suggested scheduling the training as a flex event the third week in January.
b. Safety Inspection Reports Received (B. Bell)
The majority of the reports have been received, only a few areas are still outstanding.  A. De Lozier will send an e-mail to the folks who have not submitted reports for their areas.
c. Student Smoking Survey/Campus Smoking Policy (B. Bell)
B. Bell reported a new survey is being distributed by the Associated Students.  This item will be tabled until survey results are received.
4. Safety Related Items
· By the 21st of November a garden will begin being planted in a temporary location by the Café.  A possible permanent location, with access to clean, non-recycled water, is being looked in to.
· The east area of student lot #2 that was partitioned off, originally for one week will now need to be blocked off for two weeks.  J. Higginbotham walked the area with J. Bray to see if there were any potential hazards for DSPS students.  D. Lindsay reported students are now walking through the landscaping, which could present a possible safety issue.
· D. Picou and D. Gutowski looked at having more ADA accessible parking in Hourglass Park.  Additional curb-cuts would need to be made which would be expensive.  Students attending classes in the Field House could use spaces by the park.  D. Gutowski is also going to mention this item at the next Facilities meeting.
5. Next Meeting:  Wednesday, December 9, 2009 Room A-201A


Meeting adjourned 1:30pm[image: image1.png]
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